
Welcome to St Mary’s Parish             PARISH SITE DEVELOPMENT 

"Building A Vibrant Faith Community”  
 

           

Online Donations:   Acc. 02-0100-0120982-10     

REF:BuildFund 
Include your pledge number or contact parish office for receipt.  

 

Please return all feedback forms on the  

CH ur CH CONCEPT PLAN to the Parish Office.   

It would be appreciated if they could be returned 

by Sunday 10th February 2019.  Thank you.  

  Sunday 16th December 2018 
   

 
 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 
 

Wednesday 
 

Thursday 
 

Friday 
 

Saturday 
 

Psalm 72 72 71 24 33 1 Samuel 

Reading 
Genesis 

49:2, 8-10 

Jeremiah 

23:5-8 

Judges 

13:2-7, 24-25 

Isaiah 

7:10-14 

Songs 

2:8-14 

1 Samuel 

1:24-28 

Gospel 
Matthew 

1:1-17 

Matthew 

1:18-24 

Luke 

1:5-25 

Luke 

1:26-38 

Luke 

1:39-45 

Luke 

1:46-56 

 

Holy Hour: Each first Sunday of the month at 5pm. 

Children's Liturgy:10.30 Sunday (Term time/not run on Public  

Holiday weekends) for children aged 4-8 years. 

Holy Rosary: 8.30am weekdays    

Divine Office: Morning Prayer of the Church, Tuesdays  8.10am  

Stations of the Cross: 5pm Fridays.  Michael  298 9295 

The statue of Our Lady is available for families,  

add your name to the list in the foyer or ph Jean 296 5486 

Legion of Mary:  

Tuesdays 5pm, hall committee room. Celerina 298 4080 

Medjugorje prayer meetings:  

Mondays, @ 2/1 Clark Rd, Joseph 298 2297 

Mothers Prayers: 1st & 3rd Mondays 1-3pm ð Ryder Rm,  

Jean Keown 298 4502. 

Meditation Groups: Tuesdays 9.40am  Fr Ryder Rm.     

Tuesdays 5pm - 8A Ashdown Place, Bev 298 9943 
(St Anne's Manurewa every Monday 5 -6pm in the Chapel.)  
 

Music for Mass:  Choir practice Wednesdays 7pm, come 

along or contact Judith ph 268 1884, newcomers welcome. 

Playgroup: Wednesday mornings 9.30 - 11.30am, hall. 

Knitting group: each 2nd & 4th Tuesday: 1- 3 pm Ryder Rm.  

Jenny 297 7292 

St Vincent de Paul Foodbank Office:  

Tuesday/Thursday 10-12noon  ph 299 6056  

St Vincent de Paul Shop: 10-3pm weekdays,  

10-12noon Saturdays;  275 Great Sth Rd, 296 5052 
 

Knights Of The Southern Cross: Meet 2nd Tuesday of the 

month. Contat Ron 022 307 1422 

 
 

 

We pray for  those who have died  é.  
 

And those whose anniversaries occur at this time 

including: Harold Downs, Willebrordus Borsboom, 

Lauvale Paulo, David Paton, Teresa Hawkins,  

Josephine Eeson, Emily Baardman and  

Daphne McEntee. 
 

We pray for those who are sick including Gordon Spragg, Robert 

Lambert, Roy Hogan, May Hill, Andrea Williamson,  

Charlie Waigth, Sonny Bristow and Glennis Kelly. 

 

St Mary’s Youth Group   
 

               ôYou are the Church of todayõ 
 
 

Co-ordinators: Evangeline, Olivia, Brittany 

email: stmarysyouthfamily@gmail.com 
 
 

Like us on Facebook: St Marys Catholic Youth 

Join us Fridays   
7pm - 8:30pm in the Hall    

-  8yrs and over 

New to the Parish  
 

Welcome   
 

 

 

ééééééééééééééé 
 

Contact form P.T.O  

and foyer  

 (blue box)  

or Parish Office  

ph 299 6056  
éééééééééééééééé.. 

 

St Marys Parish Pilgrimage 

Motuti, Hokianga 2019 

           Fri 8th February ð Sun 10th February 2019 

Cost: $80.00 per person 18 + years 

$140.00 per couple 

All Children 0-17 years FREE - Must be accompanied 

with Parent/s or Guardian             (Adult only) 

$20 non-refundable deposit per 18+ adult required  

upon booking 

Full payment required no later than 30th November 2018                                          
 Please make all payments direct to the main Parish account 

noting your name & Pilgrimage for your references 

To register your interest or book your seat on the bus please 

email stmarysparishpilgrimage@gmail.com,  

or contact 0212615292. 

.ŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΥ IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊŜŘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ²ƛƭƭ.   

ST. MARY’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL PAPAKURA 
 

Website:  www.stmaryspapakura.school.nz  
 

St Maryôs Catholic School, Papakura ï News 
 

For enrolment inquiries for 2019, please contact 

office@stmaryspapakura.school.nz or 09 298 4450 to obtain a 

prospectus and enrolment forms or to arrange a visit. 
 

David Tennent 
Principal 
Together We Learn, We Pray, We Serve  

St Maryõs Playgroup is now in recess until further 

notice. (School holidays). Watch this space for 

commencement details. For more Playgroup 

Information, contact Renee Smart on  

021 0299 1488 or e-mail  renee_smart@hotmail.com 

Help Needed  Please - We are needing a Christmas Angel 

with an appropriate vehicle i.e. car & trailer or small truck, to 

collect chairs from St Mary's School around 4.00pmish on 

Monday 24th December and return them after the Mass, 

RCIA: The Catechumenate. December/January is recess for 

personal spirituality and relationship with God. Catechumens 

and Candidates are encouraged to attend all Advent services 

and Mass with family and sponsors. The reflection meetings 

continue from Sunday 10th February 2019 for the next part of 

the RCIA programme. 

 

2019 National Silent Retreat 

January 13th – 16th, 2019, University of Waikato, Hamilton, NZ 

Light and Shade, led by Laurence Freeman, Benedictine Monk and 

Director of the World Community for Christian Meditation. For further 

details please download the brochure : Meditatio LIGHT AND SHADE 

Meditatio Seminar Contemplative Care 

Healthcare and Meditation 

January 17 & 18, 2019 

With New Zealand healthcare professionals and Laurence Freeman 

OSB 

Clinical Education Centre Auckland City Hospital 

For further details please go to: www.meditatio.org.nz 

Brochure may be downloaded here: Meditatio brochure 

Newsletter in 
the foyer 

Hear the Cry of the Poor and of the Earth. A day of retreat 

and reflection on hearing the 'cry of the poor and  of the 

earth' through the lives of St. Mary MacKillop who urged us to 

'seek the poorest' and ecologist Julian Tenison Woods. Led 

by Lyndall Brown rsj and Jill McLoughlin rsj 9am-4pm Saturday 

23 February 2019 Mary McKillop Centre 30 Holgate Rd 

Kohimarama. Cost: $15 including lunch.  Numbers limited. 

Please register with Peter Garrick peterg@cda.org.nz ph 022 

1300 730 to secure your place.  

Christmas Masses & Related Celebrations 2018/2019 
 

Saturday 22nd December 2018 5.00pm Mass 
Sunday 23rd December 2018 8.30am & 10.30am Mass 

Monday 24th December 2018      6.30pm Carols 
7.00pm   Vigil Family Mass- In the Garden 

10.00pm Carols 
11.00pm Mass of the Night 

Tuesday 25th December 2018 9.00am Mass of the Day 
Saturday 29th December 2018 5.00pm Mass. Sunday 30th 

December 2018 9.00am Mass 
Tuesday 1st January 2019 9.00am Mass 
5th/6 th;    12th/13th;    19th /20th January 

Saturday 5.00pm Mass & Sunday 9.00am MassSaturday 
26th/Sunday 27th January 2019 5.00pm, 8.30am & 10.30am 

Mass 

 
 
  
 

137 Airfield Road, Takanini 

2019 Enrolment Applications now being taken for all year 

levels- Year 0 to Year 8 for boys and girls 

Enrolment Forms available on line 

1. School website: www.holytrinity.school.nz 

2. School email: office@holytrinity.school 

Enquiries and school visits welcome-  

Phone school office (09)2969039 

Sacramental Programme  2019 

Enrolments are now open for children who will be in year 4 or 

are 8 years old and up for next yearõs programme.  Please 

collect forms from the Church Foyer or Office, St Maryõs 

School Office, Holy Trinity School Office or e-mail  

lee.barb27@yahoo.com. 

All enquiries to Barbara 027 476 1419. 

THANK YOU FROM THE CATHOLIC CARING FOUNDATION  

The Foundation would like to sincerely thank all parishioners 

for their prayers and support of Bishop Patõs Foundation, 

throughout 2018. Through your support, the Foundation was 

able to give grants to over 50 organisations who care and 

support families and communities in need throughout the 

diocese. We couldnõt have done this without your support. 

Thank you. We wish you and your loved ones a blessed and 

safe Christmas. www.caringfoundation.org.nz 

Mercy Spirituality Centre  

104 The Drive, Epsom. Ph. 638 6238 or 
info@mercyspiritualitycentre.org.nz or www.mercyspiritualitycentre.org.nz    
RETREAT DAY: Rediscovering Wholeness of Life in Christ: How 

gratitude opens the way with SARAH COOPER.  Sat 16 Feb, 

9.30am-3.30pm. $65 incl. lunch.  

MUSIC WORKSHOP: Psalms and Gratitude with Fr CHRIS SKINNER 

sm. Sat 23 Feb, 10am-1pm. $30 incl. Morning tea. St Columba 

Centre.  

DREAMWORK 101: Introduction to Dreamwork with MARGARET 

BOWATER. Fri 23 Feb, 6-9pm & Sat 23 Feb, 9.30am-4pm. $130. 

Bookings essential, email: info@mercyspiritualitycentre.org.nz to 

register. 

COMMUNTY CHRISTMAS DINNER GOLD COIN COLLECTION 
A big thank you to all you very generous people who gave to this 

cause. We raised $435.60. 

Community Dinner Cooking Team Needed 

Are you able to be part of a team to prepare and cook 

a Community Dinner on a Tuesday, once a month 

starting 2019? Contact Rosanne 2996056 

Parish Fundraiser : If any busy parishioners require Christmas 

presents wrapped, can they please register interest on the Form 

in the Church Foyer. Donations to the Building Fund. Gifts and /or 

wrapping may be dropped off before Mass and may be picked 

up after Mass. 

Christmas Novena 

Come and join the Filipino Community in their 9x nights of 

Novena prayers leading to Christmas from 15 th ð 23rd Dec at 7 

PM.  The Novena (anticipated Mass) will be said in English to 

be able to share this tradition with other parishioners.   Hope 

you can all join us!          

Pilgrimages departing in 2019 to The Holy Land, Medjugorje 

and within NZ.  Expressions of interest welcome. Visit: 

www.pilgrimage.nz or see noticeboard for details.  Contact 

Patricia Parsons on 0274 219 064. E: info@mirpilgrimages.co.nz. 

The Dec. 16 -22 issue of NZ Catholic is out now. Some headlines 

are : 1200 in March for Life in Wellington. Translation wars 

running out of steam? Mary comes back to her Tuakau grotto. 

Abrahamic faiths deepen understanding.   

The magic of Christmas is not in the presents, 

but in His presence. 

This years Chriatmas Carols and 7p.m. Mass singing will be led 

by St Maryõs Childrenõs Choir.  We currently have a small 

number of children and are calling for more angelic voices to 

strengthen our praises to welcome our Lord. We ask parents, 

families and grandparents for their support in joining us with 

their children at our 6p.m. practise on Friday night 21/12/18. It 

is not too late, all are welcome. 

mailto:stmarysyouthfamily@gmail.com
mailto:stmarysparishpilgrimage@gmail.com
http://www.stmaryspapakura.school.nz
mailto:office@stmaryspapakura.school.nz
http://christianmeditationnz.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Meditatio-LIGHT-AND-SHADE-final.pdf
http://www.meditatio.org.nz/
http://christianmeditationnz.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Meditatio-brochure-final.pdf
mailto:peterg@cda.org.nz
mailto:office@holytrinity.school
mailto:lee.barb27@yahoo.com
mailto:info@mercyspiritualitycentre.org.nz
http://www.mercyspiritualitycentre.org.nz/
mailto:info@mercyspiritualitycentre.org.nz
mailto:info@mirpilgrimages.co.nz


Welcome to any new parishioners!  Please complete the form put in blue box in foyer or hand it in to the parish office, thank you. 

aǊκaǊǎκaǎ CŀƳƛƭȅ bŀƳŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ      CƛǊǎǘ bŀƳŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

!ŘŘǊŜǎǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ   tƻǎǘŎƻŘŜΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 

tƘƻƴŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ      9ƳŀƛƭΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ 

Some years ago now, when I was based in Thames-Coromandel, I was fortunate enough to sit 

down to dinner with the great Kiwi writer Joy Cowley.  She was staying in Whitianga where she 

was conducting a writer’s retreat; in the company of a Jewish friend of hers whose earliest 

memories were of being behind the wire as a young child prisoner at Auschwitz.  As the eldest 

child of a chronically ill father and a schizophrenic mother who was often very violent towards 

her and her siblings, Joy was a reluctant reader who struggled with learning.  But then she 

discovered a book called The Story of Ping.  For someone who was being constantly shunted 

from one school to another, the book’s message of being lost and safely found instantly struck a 

chord.  Because she never wanted the story to end, she would read the book again and again.  

Her schoolwork improved dramatically.  Despite pressure from her parents to leave school and 

start earning, Joy was empowered to fulfill her potential by others who knew her better. This year, 

she received our nation’s highest honor by being admitted into the Order of New Zealand.  

Surprisingly, Joy remembers that she was a happy kid despite it all.  Far from just being another 

word for nothing left to lose, freedom consists not simply of doing whatever we want for the sake 

of short-term convenience but of finding out what we have to do as we struggle to become our 

truest selves.  As the great Christian writer C.S Lewis once wrote about his early life, in a memoir 

entitled “Surprised by Joy”: the hardness of God is kinder than the softness of men, and His 

compulsion is our liberation.  If we didn’t know suffering we wouldn’t know joy.  With the struggle 

comes the song…  
 

On this third Sunday of Advent, on what is known as Gaudete or Rejoicing Sunday, John the 

Baptist is putting before us a very similar lesson in the meaning of joy.  The crowds who flock to 

hear him speak are filled with expectation.  Could he be the one whose coming they’ve all been 

yearning for?  Could he be the Christ?  Ironically, it’s the tax collectors and the soldiers who give 

voice to the peoples’ thirst for freedom.  What then must they do?  John responds by appealing to 

their basic sense of human decency.  Give from your surplus to those who have nothing.  Exact 

no more than your proper rate.  No intimidation.  No extortion.  Be content with your pay.  

Because he isn’t the Christ, John knows full well that this moral pep talk won’t nearly be enough 

to instantly convert their basic habits and attitudes!  What John is anticipating is the baptism of fire 

that Jesus will bring at his coming.  John’s vision of future judgement is not meant to frighten but 

to console.  He comes that we may find joy in an Advent light that will purify our motivations for 

living.  What then must we do?  How aware are we of the impact of our own choices on the lives 

of those around us?  How willing are we to change our own habits and attitudes to experience 

the happiness that God wants for us so that we may become a source of joy and not give in to 

the anxiety that will rob us of our joy?  We can rejoice that the Lord of Advent is very near and 

live in such a way that Jesus in his turn will rejoice in us.  That he may dance with shouts of joy as 

on a day of festival; to baptize us with the Holy Spirit and with fire.  The hardness of God is kinder 

than the softness of men and His compulsion is our liberation.  With the struggle comes the song… 
 

Because Christmas is almost here, Because dancing fits so well with music 

Because inside baby clothes are miracles. 

Gaudete 

Because some people love you, Because of chocolate 

Because pain does not last forever 

Because Santa Claus is coming. 

Gaudete 

Because of laughter, Because there really are angels 

Because your fingers fit your hands 

Because forgiveness is yours for the asking 

Because of children, Because of parents. 

Gaudete 

Because the blind see, And the lame walk. 

Gaudete 

Because lepers are clean 

And the deaf hear. 

Gaudete 

Because the dead will live again 

And there is good news for the poor. 

Gaudete 

Because of Christmas 

Because of Jesus 

You rejoice.*  (Brad Reynolds sj, Gaudete, Renovare’ Blog, 

December 15th 2016) 

Ki nga manaaki mo te katoa mo te wiki e haere mai ana (With blessings to all for the coming 

week), James Mulligan 

Year of Grace 

Mass Times 
 

Saturday:  Vigil   5.00 pm 

Sunday:   8.30am   10.30am  

Filipino Mass 1st Sunday 12.30pm  

Tongan Mass 2nd Sunday 6pm  

Samoan Mass 3rd Sunday 12.30pm 
 

 

 

Clevedon Community 8.15 am  

1st Sunday of  month  

St Andrews Main Rd Clevedon  
 

 

RECONCILIATION 9—10am Saturdays 

Weekday Mass: 
 

Monday  Liturgy and  Holy 

Communion 

Tuesday to  Thursday 9.00 am  

Fridays   9.00 am   

First Fridays of month —10.00am 

Saturdays  8.30 am 
 

 

Exposition of The Blessed Sacrament 

Fridays 9.30am  -  12.00 noon  

  Next Week:  23rd December 2018 

  4th Week Of Advent 

  Readings:   Micah 5:1-4; Hebrews 10:5-10; Luke 1:39-44 

Pastoral Associate: Rosanne Wills Ph 299 6056 weekdays or 021 0738236    Parish Office:  Angie Hodge Ph 299 6056    

Sacramental Programme: Parish Office 

Parish Office/Library: Tuesday to Friday: 9.30 am ð 3.00 pm    Parish Hall Hirage:   Parish Office   Ph 299 6056 

St Mary’s Catholic Church 
 

 

52 East Street, Papakura 2110 
Parish Priest: Fr Peter Murphy | Assistant Priest: Fr James Mulligan  

Phone 09 298 5134 | Office 09 299 6056  
Email: st.marys.papakura@xtra.co.nz |www.papakuracatholic.org.nz 

Facebook ðsearch: St Mary's Parish Catholic Church Papakura 

     ð A listening, praying, servant community ð  

 

3rd Sunday Of 

Advent 

Liturgy of the Word 
(Year C) 

 

Zephaniah 3:14-18;  

Philippians 4:4-7;  

Luke 3:10-18 

4th Sunday 5.00 PM 8.30 AM 10.30 AM 

Ministers of the Word Caroline Thimas 

Liora Madelozo 

Evan Marates 

Ana Ter Huurne 

Normita Tolentino 

Theodora Lautua 

Extra-Ordinary Ministers  
of the Eucharist 

Judith Prince 

Colleen Benson 

Jovita Parker 

Volunteer 

Volunteer 

Mary Smith 

Celerina Balucan-Roberts 

Ron Ter Huurne 

John  Curtin 

Fuli Vaasili 

Shadia Azouri 

Lucie de Jesus 

Nelson de Jesus 

Hilda Pritchard 

Jean Keown 

Clara Gray 

Altar Servers   Devandra Gaskin, 

Kate Joaquin, 

Kirsten Joaquin  

Sheshan Krone,  

Jeevani Krone, 

Lucas Bell  

Marineta Watta,  

Mele Paseka, 

Georgina Lautua  

 

Have no anxiety at all, but in 

everything, by prayer and petition, 

with thanksgiving, make your 

requests known to God.  Phil 4 :6 

 

CATHOLIC CARING FOUNDATION  

THE YEAR AHEAD 

We look forward to working with you throughout 2019, to ensure that 

we are reaching grass-roots organisations who are providing support 

and help to those in hardship. Our next grants round will open in Feb 

2019 and close mid April 2019. Details for making an application for a 

grant in 2019, will be available on our website in January 

www.caringfoundation.org.nz 
 

We welcome your interest at any-time and thank you again for your 

support. 

 

I always prefer to believe the best of 

everybody. It saves so much trouble.  

~Rudyard Kipling~  

Life is  uncertain, eat desert first 

http://www.caringfoundation.org.nz

